Brittanie O'Neill

From: Linda Meehan <lindabmeehan@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, March 6, 2023 7:41 AM

To: Brittanie O'Neill

Subject: Another house, another pool.

Dear Secretary O’Neill,

As a lifetime resident of Mamaroneck | continue to be greatly concerned over the overbuilding that has been going on
specifically in Shore Acres. | have been a resident of Shore Acres for 54 years and have watched more and more green
space be replaced with mega homes and swimming pools. Like many other communities we are all experiencing
additional flooding - this overbuilding is not helping the situation.

Greater concern is the building of a swimming pool near an
environmentally protected area, Otter Creek. A pool built at this site on
Soundview, clearly will be disrupted and can even threaten the integrity
of Otter Creek. Pools have been known to leak and the leaching of
chemicals into the Creek could be a disaster to wildlife and their habitat.

| hope you will visit the site yourself before granting permission. | do
think you will agree that this is an area to preserve and protect.

Sincerely,

Linda B Meehan

Sent from my iPad



